
January 11, 2025 

To whom it may concern, 

I was contracted to evaluate the health of an 18” Laurel Oak tree at 313 Station 30, 
Sullivan’s Island, SC. The tree is located in the front left area of the property, to the 
direct right of the driveway. My evaluation was completed from the ground. 

I found the oak to be in poor condition. This tree has a co-dominant stem at seven 
feet, with decay in the lower half. The large bulge found at the division of stems 
indicates an excessive amount of included bark. Coupling the decay and included 
bark, this would be considered a very weak attachment. Dieback was evident in the 
crown, at about 40%. Due to the poor structure of the tree and its current dieback, 
arborist intervention is not recommended. 

Please see the attached pictures, and let me know if you have any questions or 
concerns regarding this evaluation. 

Sincerely, 

Shanna Harris                                                     
ISA Arborist # SO-10671A 
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